
 
Newsletter #12 2019 
 

5 April 2019 
 

Dear Parents, 
 

The Second Term got underway on Tuesday and we are already going full steam ahead. We still have about 20 uncollected 

reports from the end of the First Term, so if you haven't requested your child's report please send them to school with a 

letter on Monday. 
 

At the end of last term, we were a little unhappy with parents who took their children on holiday in the last week. A 

reminder that these are normal school days where we do work. At the end of this term we will again be making use of each 

day until the last day, so please book your holidays for departure on the last day of term and not before. 
 

We have taxi issues in Hout Bay that are disrupting the smooth transport of pupils using taxis and MyCiti buses to get to 

school. If you drive past the MyCiti stop and see Camps Bay pupils waiting, could you please consider stopping and giving one 

or two pupils a lift while their normal service is disrupted? 

 
Curriculum Review for the Future 

 

The Governing Body has embarked on a review of our curriculum. We have always hoped that our school leavers at the end 

of five years at Camps Bay High School would be equipped with the skills both formal and informal to prepare them for life in 

the real world. The world economic forum identified the following as the must-have 21st Century skills. Complex problem 

solving, critical thinking, creativity, people management, working in teams, emotional intelligence, decision 

making, service, negotiation and cognitive flexibility. I am hoping that we are already equipping our pupils with most, if 

not all these skills, in some way or the other. For example, service isn‟t really addressed in the formal curriculum, so we 

create service moments in the school to grow this aspect. As part of this we insist every child take part in a service project in 

Grade 10. 
 

Returning to the formal curriculum, the school leadership and governors have started to look at the subjects we offer to be 

sure that this is also aligned with those exit skills we are wanting to impart. As part of our research we have sent out a 

survey to the Grade 6 and 7 parents in the Primary School and our Grade 8 and 9 parents in the High School. We are trying 

to gauge the interest in the new subjects that are being added to the National Curriculum. So just a caution that this is just to 

gauge interest. We are no where near making any decisions on adding any of these options to the Camps Bay High School 

subject offering just yet. Thank you for assisting us by responding to this questionnaire. 

 
Dropping Off and Fetching Children 

 

A reminder to all parents that your children are to be collected from the Stop 'n Drop parking areas located outside of the 

school premises and NOT from inside the school grounds. Absolutely NO parents should be driving onto the premises 

between 07h30 a.m. and 08h00 a.m. in the morning and between 2h15 p.m. and 3 p.m. 

 



 

Derby Day vs. Jan van Riebeeck - Saturday, 12 April 2019 
 

The Annual Derby Day against Jan van Riebeeck will be played away this year. All pupils who participate in winter team sport 

are expected to be there as we need all our players to field the teams required by Jan van Riebeeck. 
 

Please also note that it is COMPULSORY for ALL Grade 8 and 9 students to attend. The prefects will be taking roll call at 

the Derby Day and issuing detentions to students in Grade 8 and 9 who are not present for roll call. 
 

Note, all pupils attending the Derby Day MUST be dressed in FULL SCHOOL UNIFORM or SPORTS KIT. This rule applies 

for all the Grades, not just Grade 8 and 9. 
 

If your child needs transport via bus from Camps Bay High School to and from Jan van Riebeeck, they must please let Mr. 

Nyathi know after Assembly on Monday, 8 April 2019. 

 
GAP (Get Ahead Programme) 

 

The GAP Calendar for Term 2 is attached to this newsletter. These classes are for children needing extra help. We 

encourage all students needing help to attend these classes, which are offered by teachers, free-of-charge. 

 
Tests & Assignments Calendar 

 

We are finalising the Tests & Assignments Calendar- this will be issued next week. 

 
Term 2 Sports Fixtures 

 

Please see the Sports Fixtures attached with this newsletter. 

 
Climate Strike 

 

Well done to all the students from Camps Bay High School‟s Environmental Club and PR Team for their efforts at 

#ClimateStrikeCapeTown on 15 March 2019. They joined over 2000 students from schools all over the Peninsula. Camps 

Bay students made quite an impression and were featured on ETV and ENCA News. It was reported that 1 million pupils 

from 125 countries took part in this protest on the day. It was nice that our own environmental activists were part of this 

movement. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Basketball Teams Excel in Top Schools Tournament 
 

Huge congratulations to our Basketball Teams who played in the Basketball Top Schools Tournament at Settlers High over 

the holidays. The Girls were placed third overall and the Boys were placed fourth. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Rugby Tour Sees Huge Wins For Camps Bay 
 

The First XV went on their Annual Tour to Graaff-Reinet in the school holiday. They did exceptionally well beating the 

formidable Queen's College team 26 -25 and Spandau Secondary School 12-7 in their final game. This ends a very successful 

pre-season for them, with four wins in a row. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Girls Hockey Tour to George 
 

Our U19 and U16 Hockey Girls went on tour to George over the school holidays and competed in the Southern Cape 

Sports Tournament with the top hockey schools in the country. 
 

The tournament was an incredible learning experience for our girls who grew stronger throughout the very tough 

tournament and gained skills they will be able to put into practice this season. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Four Students Selected to Represent Southern Cape Hockey Team 
 

Congratulations to four of our hockey girls who have been selected to be part of the Southern Cape Team who will be 

touring in Ireland in September this year. 
 

Paige Cumming, Maxine Hammond and Shantel Chinangwa were selected to be part of the Southern Cape U19 Tour Team, and 

Abigail van der Spuy was selected to be part of the Southern Cape U16 Tour Team. 
 

It is a great honour to be selected from the 2600 participants. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Chiara Ross Sails to Victory 
 

Well done to Grade 9 student, Chiara Ross and her team who recently sailed the MAC 24-Hour Challenge. Her team finished 

first in their Class (420) and finished sixth in the line honours (distance sailed). 
 

The MAC 24-Hour Challenge is the only sailing event of its kind in South Africa. It is an endurance distance race that is sailed 

for 24 hours non-stop. The team sails two sailors at a time and alternate for 24 hours. It teaches children leadership skills 

and strength of mind through outdoor pursuits and brings together people from all social levels in friendship. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President's Silver Award Recipients 
 

Congratulations to Alaya Ashby and Thandeka Mdawini for attaining the Silver Standard of The Duke of Edinburgh's 

International Award - The President's Award. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Alexandro da Silva Represents Camps Bay High School at Highest Level in SA. 
 

We are incredibly proud of Alexandro da Silva who has proven that hard work and determination pays off. He was chosen to 

compete at Western Province Championships in the 5000m U-19 Men's Race, in which he came second! He later went on to 

compete in the National finals and although he was not well on race day, he still managed to come 12th in the country. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

French Exchange Group 
 

The French Exchange Group had an incredible cultural experience when they visited France and Spain in the school holidays. 

The students stayed with families from Toulouse and attended school there, giving them a real taste of French Culture. They 

also had time to take in local sights and attractions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Thailand Tour 
 

The Thailand Tour was most enjoyable and left students with memories to last a lifetime. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President's Silver Award Hike 
 

Some of our students who are going for Silver in the President‟s Award this year, completed the tough Tsitsikamma Trail 

over the school holidays. The group included Sean Pape, Catherine Crane, Amy Bysshe, Kiera Kresfelder, King Langdon, Daniel 

Thetard and Dominic Holling. Thank you to the parents who helped make this possible. Antoinette Crane, Nina Holling, Liam Birch 

and Janine Thetard. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Matric Consumer Studies Students Visit Capsicum 
 

Our Matric Consumer Studies Class visited at Capsicum Culinary Studio on Thursday. They learnt how to make delicious 

“sweetie pies” and Italian meringue, with Capsicum chefs in their Porsche kitchen. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Media Exposure 
 

The Primary School Swimathon received exposure in Awsum School News: 

https://www.awsumnews.co.za/regions/western-cape/camps-bay-primary-school-hosts-swimathon/ 

 

The School‟s involvement with the Global Climate Strike movement featured prominently in the media including on the main 

news broadcasts for E-TV and ENCA News, which featured an interview with two of our learners plus the Camps Bay High 

School banner could be prominently seen. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.awsumnews.co.za/regions/western-cape/camps-bay-high-school-joins-the-global-climate-strike/ 

 

https://www.goodthingsguy.com/environment/sa-kids-protest-climate-change/ 

  

https://www.facebook.com/capsicumcooking/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARBbibYfI0Lnu3u36HgLraLyN9wF9uYaYkyJupqucFRMWxYqo_BPp_fw_98NafrIe5PM-4AFlYZAYoDd&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARAE4IkFqBzinAUcI2ulf487rXKo3yglNORQcq43UJvVFLjyfghHaNh0Z4MaJGMMjss5gtpwLlmPnj6RKhHYAwOwf0tT6JJM7JW2QoCSX8QdPbqh9hLV4cc3aqayNlZF1h63VhtN3g8vt7JPO9rp8SWvl_ENxUBkCk7NxWq_Djtd7bU89tMr8YZPp_iXbQ6DbsOVxEGJpI6jmIxdcggo8lPwxZZuvnpOqGtyC59rpCrCKvINw11mw33tIfJUPbRfRPcfkccW_KM6DR7u6sraiKXjqDXgk3qjr74wCMDv9UcPLKFfZts5yqMogtc6HY_WxiTbvlBww99hZHtlpz84fcrl7mN6_wm14rI1udsWwMguzgD-zEqjyHWVHcS1ihwStnV_6casI5M4-qT1Itw44hTo47FdWyithtF2rA
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Subject Choice 
 

The School has a copy of The Complete South African Careers Guide. 
 

The following publication has been brought to our attention. It has been flagged as very helpful when looking at a possible 

career. 
 

Essential reading for Learners and Parents and a valuable guide for students preparing to make subject choices this year. If 

you would like to begin the journey to understanding and exploring your options from Subject Choice through to Tertiary 

Education and Career Pathways then contact Anneke Bright at abright@campsbayhigh.co.za to arrange having a copy 

made. 

This 2018 Guide is not available in Stores. We hope to see an updated version later this year - but this is an opportunity to 

begin the conversation at home around your future. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
National Sea Rescue Institute 

 

We were delighted to have a visit from Tanya Meth from the NSRI who spoke to our school about the work they do and 

water safety. 
 

The waters off South Africa‟s coastline are regarded as some of the most dangerous on earth. Sudden changes in weather, rip 

currents and freak waves all play their part in putting humans in peril, which sometimes ends in tragedy. No matter the 

danger, however, the brave volunteers of the NSRI are always willing to risk their lives to save others. Setting out, often in 

„dirty weather‟ and in dark and icy conditions, they do their utmost to bring the victims back safe. 
 

To commemorate 50 years of Sea Rescue (1967-2017) we published a collection of short stories written by Tony Weaver, 

Camps Bay High Past Pupil Andrew Ingram and others. Some of these stories will make you laugh; some will have you on the 

edge of your seat – others may be quite difficult to read. 
 

“Into a Raging Sea” is available for purchase online 
 

https://shop.searescue.org.za/collections/frontpage/products/into-a-raging-sea 
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The Week Ahead: 
 

Saturday 6 April 2019:   Rugby matches against Westerford played at home,  starting at 08h30 a.m. 
 

Thursday 11 April 2019:  Governors meet the new teachers at 07h30 a.m. 
 

Saturday 13 April 2019:  Jan van Riebeeck Derby played at Jan van Riebeeck High 

 
At the close of the newsletter I am sad to report that Janet Burger is leaving this term to take up a promotion position as 

Head of Economics in the WCED. We will really miss her, but wish her every success for the future. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

David de Korte 

PRINCIPAL 

 

 

  



  



CITY OF CAPE TOWN 
 

27 MARCH 2019 

 

STATEMENT BY THE CITY’S MAYORAL COMMITTEE MEMBER FOR FINANCE AND 

EXECUTIVE DEPUTY MAYOR 
 

Moody’s Report Confirms Right Decisions Were Made For Cape Town 
 

It is unfortunate that statements from the Moody‟s report pertaining to the City‟s financial management are being 

misrepresented in the public domain. To clarify, the City did not make any profit from the water crisis. The R4,4 billion in 

water sales revenue derived for the 2017/18 financial year was the total income for the service, which does not equate to 

profit. All of this income has been spent in the supply of water to our residents. 
 

This is clearly set out in the City‟s own financial reports, which were scrutinised by the Auditor-General when drawing up 

the City‟s Audit Report. It should be noted that the Auditor-General made no adverse findings with regards to the City‟s 

management of its cash flow and gave the City its 15th consecutive unqualified audit opinion. 
 

It is important to understand the context within which the decision was made to raise water and sanitation tariffs: 

 

 At the beginning of 2018, we did not know what the rainfall for 2018 would be, but we did know that if it was the 

same as in 2017, we would be facing a big crisis which would have required considerable additional expenditure. 
 

 We had also seen a significant under-recovery on water revenue in the second half of 2017 due to the much lower 

sales than had been anticipated at the time of drafting the budget. 
 

 The City‟s water tariffs, especially the first two steps, have historically been below the cost of delivering the 

service, but proposals to increase the tariffs adequately were repeatedly denied by the former Mayor. 
 

 Even in November 2017, when the dire water supply situation was known, and at the beginning of 2018, when the 

former Mayor announced that Day Zero would occur in April if consumption continued at the current rate, she 

continued to balk at the idea of increasing tariffs as a measure to reduce consumption. Had the City been able to 

introduce tariff increases at an earlier stage, it is likely that it would not have had to introduce the much steeper 

increases further down the line. 
 

 With the prospect of Day Zero looming, we needed to ensure that we would be able to fund emergency capital 

projects to produce additional water if required. We began to substantially cut back on expenditure across the city 

in anticipation of this, and introduced higher water tariffs to encourage residents to use less water, on the one 

hand, but also to ensure that the City did not run out of money as well, due to the dramatically reduced usage. 

 

The over-recovery during the months that Level 6 restrictions applied is due to the fact that residents continued to use 

water above the required consumption target of 450 million litres per day, which was used to calculate the expected income. 

This is now being offset by the under-recovery since December 2018, when we dropped restrictions and tariffs down to 

Level 3. Under this level, the consumption target is 650 million litres per day, but our collective consumption has consistently 

come in lower than the target, averaging around 610 million litres per day. 

 

Assistance for the Vulnerable Continued 
 

It should be noted that the City continued to offer a free basic allocation of 10,5 kl/month to indigent residents and qualifying 

residents were able to apply for rebates to shield them from the higher tariff costs. The City provided additional assistance 

by writing off all arrears of indigent residents on a once-off basis and installing free water management devices to enable them 

to detect leaks and monitor their available allocation. 
 

The City also accelerated roll-out of its Water Leaks Project to indigent properties to minimise water losses and assist those 

who were unable to fix leaks on their properties. Measures were also put into place within water tariffs to assist homes with 

large families. 

 

Rain Brought Tariff Relief 
 

When the much-needed rains finally came, we took steps to alleviate the burden on our residents by reducing the water 

tariffs in stages. 
 

All tariff revenue goes directly back into the City‟s water operations to ensure continued service delivery. 
 

During this financial year, provision was initially made for support of R1,5 billion to the Water Department from the rates 

account, in case we were not able to generate sufficient income to keep providing the service. We were able to return that 



subsidy once sufficient income was derived and R1 billion has been invested in the City‟s Capital Replacement Reserve to 

fund future Capital Expenditure. 
 

We were also able to significantly reduce the R4 billion borrowing requirement that was budgeted for this year, which 

benefits both the City and our residents. 

 

All Evidence Points to Sound Management 
 

Moody‟s reporting of the City‟s cash generation of R7 billion for 2017/18 is also being misinterpreted to refer to the water 

service only, when it represents the cash generation across the entire City operation. This cash generation is a reflection of 

the enormous effort of the administration to drive expenditure savings to ensure that the City would be in a capable financial 

position if the drought were to continue beyond 2018. 
 

This is testament to the City‟s sound management of cash flows, which ensured that we did not get into trouble. This, along 

with our good management of the water crisis, was among the reasons why Moody’s changed the City’s rating from 

negative to stable. 

 

The change in the Moody‟s rating is good news for the City, its residents, businesses and investors. It will help to restore 

confidence in Cape Town and its future prospects, encouraging investment and providing a level of comfort to potential 

investors that the municipality is in a strong and stable position. 

 

End 

 

Issued by: Media Office, City of Cape Town 

 

Media enquiries: Alderman Ian Neilson, Executive Deputy Mayor, City of Cape Town, 

Tel: 021 400 1306 or Cell: 083 306 6730, 

E-mail ian.neilson@capetown.gov.za (please always copy media@capetown.gov.za) 
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Ready...Steady...Learn 

More videos, more enthusiasm & more opportunity to learn 

 

Operation: EXAM TERM 
 

The first term is now something of the past. Reports were collected and children were either praised or given a bit of a 

'talking to' because a better work ethic could have made the difference. With that been said, sometimes the issues which face 

children are deeper than a poor work ethic. Often it's the ability to soak up the information which becomes the main 

challenge. There are numerous reasons for this which I won't dive into because we could be here for a while. Better off, I'm 

here to provide a solution. 
 

Having been tutoring for a little over ten years now, I've found that learning, just like an awkward conversation, has a time 

and a place. We need to feel comfortable and relaxed when taking on difficult tasks or even just opening our minds to new 

things. This is why we have created our YouTube channel Qlicked. We feel that having the ability to decide when and where 

to learn, is something our learners need in order to take control of their academic success. Yes, this does sound idealistic. Is 

it attainable? Of course, it is. 
 

At Qlicked, we are here to provide learners with top class content while at the same time keeping it informative. For Term 2 

we have looked to highlight three pain points for Grades 8-11. These videos can be watched through the television in the 

lounge (ask your tech savy child to explain) or on the household computer. Being mindful of the 'creative happy place', a 

laptop in your childs room/favourite spot in the house would be ideal. 
 

Keep reading down below to see our calendar and how your child can get even more involved with Qlicked. 

 

LOOKING AHEAD: 
 

April 13th - Outreach Maths & Science Workshop at Chris Hani High (private class) 
 

April 27th - JUNE EXAM MASTER CLASS (Gr 8-12) 
 

May 4th - JUNE EXAM MASTER CLASS (Gr 8-12) 
 

May 11th -JUNE EXAM MASTER CLASS (Gr 8-12) 
 

May 18th - JUNE EXAM MASTER CLASS (Gr 8-12) 
 

HOW MANY EXPRESSION CAN YOU MAKE! Michael dissects each part of what makes a mathematical expression. 

 

Is Your Child Struggling to Study? 
 

Upon browsing the net and analysing articles on this exact topic, it becomes apparent that there are many different forms of 

improving our memory and ability to soak up information. Here is a quick list of a few that I quite liked: 
 

Speak Out Loud Instead of Simply Reading 

Reward Yourself with A Treat 

Teach What You Have Learned 

Draw Diagrams 



Times New Roman is the Fastest Font to Read 

Use Apps to Block Distracting Sites 

Watch a Documentary on the Topic 

Create Flashcards for Quick Memory Buzz 
 

It is never easy to find what works for us right away, this takes time. My personal favourites are numbers 3 and 7. Not only 

does it resonate with what we do here at Qlicked, it's also a key component to allowing our learners to properly 

understand. Teaching a concept back to the person who taught us allows us to understand the why and not just know the 

how. 
 

Have a great first week back at school with your children. For any help with Maths and Science, tell your children to 

subscribe and let the questions fly! 
 

SUBSCRIBE NOW AND JOIN QLICKED ON YouTube 

Yours in Maths and Science, 

Team QLICKED 
 

Copyright © 2019 Qlicked, All rights reserved. 

You are receiving this email because you opted in via our website. 
 

Our mailing address is: 

Qlicked 

17 Dock Road 

Workshop17 

Cape Town, Western Cape 8002 

South Africa 

 

Add us to your address book 

Want to change how you receive these emails? 

You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list. 

E-mail Marketing Powered by Mailchimp 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  



 


